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PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

Congratulations & Farewell Mr Judkins 
 
Simon Judkins recently applied for a Leading Teacher position at Camelot Rise Primary School in Glen Waverley 
and he was the successful applicant. We congratulate Simon on attaining this position as it is a promotion for him 
as he continues his journey in Education leadership. Simon has been a member of the School Improvement 
Team since last year and he has been responsible for the development of all aspects of the English curriculum 
from Prep to Year 6 during this time. 
 
Simonôs level of knowledge within all domains of the English curriculum is outstanding and we are going to miss 
his leadership and expertise in this area. He is also going to be missed by his current Year 5 class, as well as the 
entire Year 5 & 6 team. We wish him well and know that he is going to do an outstanding job at his new school.  
Like many positions within the Department, the turnaround time is very short and Simonôs last day is this Friday. 
Plans have been put into place for one of the schoolôs regular CRTs (Casual Relief Teachers) to teach the class 
whilst we complete the process to recruit a new staff member. 
 
2018 Enrolments 
 
We have already commenced school tours for prospective families looking to enrol in 2018. If you have a child 
you will be enrolling for next year, or know of someone who will also being doing the same, then I encourage you 
to complete the relevant documentation in the near future. Planning for 2018 has commenced and enrolment 
numbers are a crucial part of the planning process. 
 
Class Contact Lists 
 
Each year the PFA coordinate and organise a parent representative for all classes in the school as well as parent 
contact lists for each class. If you are willing to be included on the class contact lists, then it would be appreciated 
if you could return your details as soon as possible for this to occur. If you donôt wish to have your details included 
on a list, then a reply indicating this would also be very much appreciated. The class representatives use the lists 
to pass on information regarding social events and other relevant activities associated with your childôs/childrenôs 
class. 
 
Easter Raffle 
 
Thank you to the families who have already made donations for this yearôs Easter raffle. We have already had 
requests for extra raffle booklets, so keep selling those tickets and you can obtain more from the office if required. 
A donation box is located near the office or you can hand in the items to class teachers. 



Anˍɼˏʤ Seˉʿɳʍ 
Pˠ˔nˌ˔pʨʕ 

Year 6 Camp 
 
The Year 6 students and staff (including myself) are heading off to Portsea next week for their annual 
camp. The camp experience is always beneficial to the students who attend as it provides them with 
an opportunity to work and socialise together in a completely different setting. The students are also 
challenged by the daily activities they are involved which helps to build a sense of pride and 
achievement in these experiences. We wish them well for the week and look forward to hearing all 
about the highlights.    
 
Morning Drop-off 
 
One way of building and developing independence and resilience in your child/children is to allow 
them to organise themselves for school each morning.  This includes when they arrive at school and 
where you say good-bye to them each day. I encourage all parents to allow their child/children to 
enter classrooms at 8:50am on their own. By saying good-bye to them in the yard it then gives them 
the opportunity to organise themselves independently before the day commences at 9am. By 
following this procedure, it also helps to alleviate congestion in corridors during this time as it can be 
very chaotic with adults and children jostling for space.  
 
Assembly 
 
I have been extremely impressed with how the student leaders have been performing at Assembly 
each Monday, in particular our School Captains, Veronique and Tom. In the coming weeks the 
House Captains and other leaders will be given the opportunity to lead assembly and be part of this 
leadership opportunity 
The weekly Student Awards will be returning to Assembly very soon. The schoolôs Wellbeing 

committee has spent several weeks this year creating a new design and has had this printed on A5 
card.  
 
Principal Forum 
 
As I mentioned a few weeks ago, I am holding a forum for interested parents to attend on Tuesday, 
March 21 at 9am. If you would like to attend would you please complete the attached reply slip and 
return it to the school office by Friday, March 17. At this stage the forum is to be held in the Resource 
room in the Senior building, but is dependent on numbers. Information to those awho reply that they 
are ttending regarding the venue will be relayed on Monday 20. 
 
Subsequent forums will be held at different times, including evenings, to ensure all interested people 
have an opportunity to attend.  



Wednesday 8 March  
Yr 4 

Chess Club session #5 
Tennis Clinics  
Sibling Photo orders due back today 

Thursday 9 March  Cheryl Williams farewell afternoon tea 4-6 pm 

Friday 10 March  School photos 
Inerschool sport against Balwyn North 

Monday 13 March  Labour day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14 March Yr 6  Grade 6 Camp 14/3 -17/3 

Wednesday 15 March Yr 4 Tennis Clinics  

Friday 17 March  Regional swimming competition 

Tuesday 21 March  International Harmony Day 

Wednesday 22 March Yr 5  
Yr 3 

Year 5 Camp 22/3 - 24/3 
Carey Sports 10:45am -12:00pm 

Monday 27 March Yr 4 Carey Sports 10:45am -12:00pm 

Wednesday 29 March  WALA African Drumming whole school incursion 
9am PFA meeting 

Friday 31 March  Interschool sport against Mont Albert 
End of Term 1 

Tuesday 18 April  Term 2 commences 

Thursday 20 April Prep-Yr 6 House Cross Country 

Tuesday 25 April  Anzac Day 

Wednesday 26 April Yr 4 Year 4 Camp 26 - 28/4 

Tuesday 9 May Yr 3 - 6 Naplan 
Prep Information Evening 

Wednesday 10 May Yr 3 - 6 Naplan 

Thursday 11 May Yr 3 - 6 Naplan 

Friday 12 May  District Cross Country 

Saturday 13 May  Prep 2018 Information morning 

Monday 12 June  Queens birthday public holiday 



Canteen Bites 

Online ordering only from Term 1 2017 
 
Thanks you to everyone who is ordering on line now. It really makes a huge difference to the running 
of the Canteen as lôm sure it does to you too  
 
Please note all canteen orders are to be online from the beginning of Term 2. 
 
Volunteers 
 
Volunteers are always welcome. 
 
I am currently looking for help on Wednesday mornings 9 -11 (recess) and 12 -1 (lunch time) to assist 
Julie. 
 
Suzy 
Canteen Manager 
 
Please find below the roster for Canteen duty for Thursday 9th March to Wednesday 22nd 
March 2017.   

Thursday 9th March  

Friday 10th March  

Monday 13th March CLOSED Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14th March  Grace Springer 

Wednesday 15th March  

Thursday 16th March Lydia Winstanley 

Friday 17th March Fiona Casey 

Monday 20th March Natalie Foeng 

Tuesday 21st March Grace Springer 

Wednesday 22nd March  

Working with Children Check - a reminder for all parents: 

The WWC Check is a minimum checking standard set by the Working with Children Act 2005 for those 
who work with children, either on a paid or voluntary basis. 

All parent helpers in the school, as well as attending excursions and swimming, are now required to 
have a current Volunteer Working with Children Check and provide the details to our office.  
 
The application process is available online. For more information, or to apply, see our website under 
the Parent Information tab. 

http://www.sunsmart.com.au/


Greythorn Entertainment Book 2017 
 
The new Entertainment Book will be available for pre-orders soon. If youôve enjoyed the savings 
from the book this year, why not pre-order to qualify for the bonus vouchers. There are limited 
numbers available, and you need to pre-order before 31 March to qualify, however itôs first in, first 
served! 
 
Simply save the link below as a favourite & look out for the launch coming soon. 
Greythorn receives 20% from the sale of every book & digital membership, so jump in and support 
your school. 
 
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/1896r19 

Administration  

School Photo day is Friday 10 March 2017.   
  
School Photo envelopes have been sent home. Each student needs to have a separate envelope to 
complete the order on line.  Details on how to order the photos are on the flyer further in the 
newsletter.  Please ensure that if you are ordering by envelope that this is handed to the class 
teacher before photo day. 
  

Sibling Order envelopes (Family photo) are available from the stand 
outside the office. Family sibling orders close on 08/03/2017. If not 
ordering online please return the Sibling Order envelope to the office not 
to the class teacher.   
  
NO CHANGE can be given by Advanced Photography so please organise your payment to be the 
correct money 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/1896r19


Sport News 

Music News 

Mixed Cricket Report 
 
The Mixed Cricket Team played against St Bede's. It was a ripper game but unfortunately GPS went 
down by 7 runs. A special mention to Hugo for taking two wickets and an amazing catch. Well done 
to Peter who also took two wickets and was on a hat trick. Congratulations to Eli who retired on 22 
runs. We are looking forward to next week.  

By Eli, Rishi and William.  
 
Girls Rounders 

GPS played St Bedes. St Bedes did some really great batting and fielding. They took a good catch 

in the second innings and hit some great shots. Greythorn also did some great catching and fielding, 

taking the win 28-7. Charlotte took some great catches on third base and Lola played really well con-

sidering she had a sore knee.  

Ellie B 6MN 

Olivia D 5AN  

Boys Rounders 

Last week we played St Bedes. They did some good batting and fielding. It was a very intense and 

exciting game. We just got to the bases in time and there were some close calls by the umpire and 

we learnt some new rules. The final score was 23-4, much like our other game, and we won. Thank 

you St Bedes for hosting a good game for us and the teams.  

Rafael C 6HK 

Harry E 5RW 

Senior Choir Rehearsal 
The Senior Choir Rehearsal will be held as usual next Wednesday morning with just our Year 5 
members as the Year 6 students will be on camp. 
 
Joy Odou 
Music Teacher 












